
November 8, 2023 
 
Dear Baten community,  
 
This a�ernoon (link:  REGENXBIO Press Release 8Nov2023), REGENXBIO announced a corporate 
restructuring that impacts our development of poten�al AAV gene therapies for CLN2, a form of Baten 
disease. We are disappointed to share that REGENXBIO will no longer be moving forward with the 
development of RGX-181 and RGX-381 for the treatment of late-infan�le CLN2 and ocular 
manifesta�ons of CLN2, respec�vely. This was a very difficult decision, but due to the challenging 
economic market facing biotechnology companies, REGENXBIO is no longer in a posi�on to con�nue 
these programs on our own.  
 
Ken Mills, President and Chief Execu�ve Officer of REGENXBIO, said, “We believe that gene therapy has 
the poten�al to impact the course of Baten disease and we are commited to pursuing alterna�ve paths 
forward for our Baten programs, including finding a poten�al partner.” 
 
Pa�ents who have been dosed in the clinical trials of RGX-181 and RGX-381 will con�nue to be followed, 
but new pa�ents will not be enrolled at this �me. Families of pa�ents currently enrolled in these trials 
will be contacted and receive further informa�on through their study site and can reach out to their 
study team for more informa�on.  To reach the pa�ent advocacy team, please write to 
cln2@regenxbio.com   
 
It has been a privilege to be part of your community and to have experienced first-hand the amazing 
work of the Baten organiza�ons and families to advocate for change for pa�ents. Please know that we 
are commited to doing everything we can for the CLN2 Baten community to iden�fy a partner to 
advance these inves�ga�onal therapies to pa�ents.  
 
The CLN2 team at REGENXBIO 
 

 
 
 

https://regenxbio.gcs-web.com/news-releases/news-release-details/regenxbio-announces-updated-strategic-plans-and-third-quarter
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